PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 15th SEPTEMBER 2011

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Mary Raha, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

              
Patients: June Smith, Janice Cressey, Peter and Christine Axe, Barbara Boullton, 

                                      Peter Cowling, John and Barbara Ellerton, Brian and Janice Pike

Apologies: Mrs S Lee

Welcome and Introductions 

Dr Rajkumar asked the group to please make any concerns known.

The New Building 

The Practice will have the keys to the next door building from 1st November 2011 and will be expanding the surgery.

Improvements will include: 

· Better access for patients i.e. wider entrance, possibly one round the back.  

· All treatment rooms will be downstairs and administration upstairs.  

· More parking spaces; hopefully 12-14 spaces with disabled parking.

The architect has made some drawings which have been submitted; there is a lot to take into consideration i.e. fire regulations.  Hopefully drawings can be viewed at next meeting.  There will be some disruption whilst building work is going on which will be kept to a minimum.

Mrs Ellerton asked if there would be more privacy at reception.  Dr Rajkumar and Dr George confirmed there would be more privacy and there is a small room near reception which could be used to speak to patients privately if necessary.

It was also asked about provision of any new services once the building has been expanded?

Dr Rajkumar said that there is consideration for an in-house pharmacy but no plans at the present time.   

Prescriptions

There was discussion regarding the best policy for requesting prescriptions.

At the moment requests can be put in box in reception, through letterbox when the surgery is closed or by telephone.  The scripts are collected from the letterbox as soon as the front doors are unlocked so is secure.  Surgery would rather patients didn’t use side door for security reasons as are never sure whether actually one of our patients; the surgery is sometimes used by the public as a cut through.  We use the pharmacy collection service for the elderly and housebound which works very well.

The telephone request line is extremely busy and patients do complain cannot get through on the phone.  Dr Rajkumar wants to keep the telephone requests as it is a more convenient service for some patients i.e. not all patients have access to a computer; also it keeps patient contact and the surgery can catch patients for review reminders and appointments when they telephone.

Discussion regarding email requests which may be a possibility in the future; would need to contact IT as it needs to be a secure NHS mail service.  Also discussion regarding having one member of staff on the prescription line away from reception; not sure whether this would be possible due to amount of staff in at one time.

Once the new building work is completed there will be a new practice leaflet with all opening times given out one per family.

Website

Now the Patient Participation Group is up and running – the surgery needs a website independently done from the PCT one on NHS Intranet at present.  Sue has information from the Practice Managers Meeting and is looking into who can set up – hopefully within next three months.  The surgery needs to post PPG reports on the new website preferably by a member of staff.

Appointing a Chairman

Needs to be an independent person from the surgery i.e. patient

Peter Axe – Chairman

Janice Cressey - Secretary

Mrs Raha will look into providing all members of group with PPG Des guidelines.  Members will also be provided with minutes of meeting and copy of patient survey report.

Any Other Business

Mrs Ellerton stated she would like reassurance re the practice budget and patient care regarding referral rates.  

Dr Rajkumar stated that his only concern is patient care and has their best interests at heart; both doctors refer where necessary.

The surgery is part of a consortium; the consortium make decisions and this is then filtered down to the practices.  Dr Rajkumar and Dr George are not involved in any of the decision making. Obviously some procedures are not straight referrals and need PCT approval i.e. vascular surgery.

Discussion regarding more nurses’ appointments and being able to have all care on one day.  This however is not always possible as we are allocated days for the Podiatrist from the hospital and the Diabetes Nurse can only work one day per week – there may be more appointment choice for nurses once new building is up and running.

Next Meeting

Everybody happy with daytime meetings and the next meeting planned for Thursday 10th November 2011 at The Oswald Road Medical Centre at 12.30pm.

